International Task Force Minutes

September 15, 2017

Cleveland, OH
The International Task Force convened at 10:45 a.m.  
Present: Rebecca Reyes, Susan Dobkins, Teresa Bidart (staff)

Excused: Lisa Leverette
Budget update 2017-2018
Teresa reported on the current budget of the International Task Force, which is $70,000
The Committee approved to increase the intermediary allocations for 2017. It was approved as follow:

West Africa Initiative


$19,200

CE-MUJER



$10,000

Presbyterian Church of Rwanda

$10,000

Because the Task Force continue to wait for Sandy Beach third application. The group had stated that they should ask for $20,000.

Because the Task force has an additional funds to award for grants in 2017 they decided to award an additional $5,000 to Barranco FisherFolks Cooperative, who was funded for $15,000 last February.

2018 WAI Proposal

The proposal was reviewed. The Committee will decide during their next meeting in December.

Visit to Panama
The Committee decided to postpone the November visit to next year. They considered that it was most convenient to start next year with the Belize trip planning and then start the first visit to Panama at the end of the year. Staff will contact the people that have been contacted in Panama to let them know about the change of the trip date. 
Working paper/Department of Cooperative
Teresa and Lisa worked on the working paper and they prepared the first draft to be presented to the National Committee during this meeting. The document was reviewed. The committee agreed to present to national.
Possibilities to do May 2018 National Committee in Belize
Teresa and Lisa prepared an estimate of possible expenses that can be incurred in a National meeting in Belize in May 2018. These are the estimates:
Hotel rooms cost: $4,621.60

Transportation (vans and driver’s fee): $1,522.00

Flight tickets: $10.993.22

Food: $ 5,000.00

Plus, consideration of $3000-$5000 leveraged cash or in-kind from the Ministry of Cooperatives.

Because of these estimates the Task Force will recommend doing the National meeting in May 2018 in Belize. Susan will present the recommendation to the National Committee on Saturday.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Teresa Bidart

